
From:
Sent: Monday, May 20, 2024 6:30 PM
To: citycouncil <citycouncil@albanyca.org>
Subject: Supplemental Business License Special Tax

As President Biden said, DON'T, DON'T, DON'T.

As proposed this tax is highly discriminatory as it's is only on rental providers and some pf the funds has NOTHING 
to do with rental housing.

Please go back to the drawing board, have some public meeting about this subject.

I would be in favor of this if it was a tax on EVERY business in Albany.

If you do not make this tax more fair, I will be forced to sell my rental property in Albany.

Greg Brazil

76 year resident and rental property owner.




